
CRYSTAL PARK
VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

JULY 2013 MONTHLY UPDATE

1. Incidents: For July, there were 7 total toned out calls. We had 3 move-up calls for potential
flooding in Manitou Springs where the CPVFD is part of the MSFD Incident Action Plan (IAP)
and we responded to a medical call while performing this function.  We had an additional
automatic aid cover assignment while MSFD worked an active structure fire where we
responded to a gas leak. We also had one smoke investigation for the month that was
unfounded. CPVFD volunteers continued to support numerous other calls in Manitou Springs
this last month to help maintain our proficiency as a FireRescueEMS organization.

2.  Grant Update: The portable pump has been received and we should be looking to close out
the VFA grant before the end of August

3. 6th Annual Pancake Breakfast, 7 Sep 2013: Preparations are underway for next month’s
Pancake Breakfast.  A sign will be placed on the gate to announce the event. Agenda is shown
below:

4. New Member!!: Kim Leander was unanimously voted in as a member of the CPVFD.  Kim
will take the EMT class taught at MSFD in January 2014.

5.  CWPP Advisory Group: CPVFD continues to support the AG.  Recent meeting recapped
the major objectives of the CWPP and initiated a notional All Hazards assessment based on
Probability of Occurrence, Severity and Overall Risks associated with an occurrence. “Wildfire”
continues to be the greatest threat to the Crystal Park District.
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